
AGRHS Parent Bulletin - June 2025 

Administrative Announcement:  It is with mixed emotions that I announce to our 
community that Mr. Kohl Kelso, current Vice-Principal of Cycle 2, has been promoted 
and will become the Principal of Heroes Memorial Elementary School in Cowansville, 
effective July 1st.  Mr. Kelso has been a strong leader during his time at Alexander Galt 
and will be highly missed.  I am pleased to welcome back to AGRHS, Ms. Adriana 
Lyons, who has been appointed Vice-Principal, replacing Mr. Kelso in Cycle 2.  Ms. 
Lyons was a teacher with us for many years prior to stepping in to replace as 
Vice-Principal over the 2019-2020 school year, and then moving on to Principal and 
Vice-Principal positions at Waterloo Elementary and Richmond Regional High School.  
On behalf of our AGRHS community, I wish to thank Mr. Kelso for all of his contributions 
during his time with us, and extend a warm welcome to Ms. Lyons. 

Final Reports & MEQ Results:  Report cards will be available on the portal by the end 
of the day on June 30th, 2025.  Cycle 2 students are reminded to verify their Ministry 
results as these are the official grades.  Ministry results are expected to be available no 
later than July 7, 2025. 

The Ministry of Education has an online portal where Secondary 4 and 5 students can 
consult their academic record and request an exam mark revision, if applicable.  
 
It will be important for students to create their account before July 4, 2025 as marks 
are released soon thereafter. To create an account, please click here. Students will 
need their permanent code and student ID number.  

Return of Chromebooks & School Issued Items: For all Secondary 5 & non-returning 
students, chromebooks, chargers, and school issued items (textbooks, library books, 
etc.) must be returned to the school before students leave for the summer. Please find 
the memo detailing the return of materials.  

Summer School:  Summer school and supplemental exams will again be available this 
summer.  Please be reminded of the requirement to adhere to promotion by subject at 
Cycle 2 that was explained in previous newsletters (students must pass the course in 
order to move up to the next level, placements are no longer permitted).  Students who 
are unsuccessful in a subject(s) during the regular school year are highly encouraged to 
take advantage of the summer opportunities.   

Cycle 1 Summer School:  This year summer school for Cycle 1 students will be 
provided by SuccessScolaire.  If your child is at risk of not passing a class, we 
encourage you to register as soon as possible.  A refund will be provided to parents 
whose child passes their course in June, provided you send a cancellation request prior 
to the day before the first class, and provide proof of having passed the course.  
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https://portail.education.gouv.qc.ca/en/accueil?p_p_id=com_liferay_login_web_portlet_LoginPortlet&p_p_lifecycle=0&p_p_state=normal&p_p_mode=view&saveLastPath=false&_com_liferay_login_web_portlet_LoginPortlet_mvcRenderCommandName=%2Flogin%2Fcreate_account
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1W-SyjH1bF6-e3Wc6AxGvEtt3kKQMHebx/view?usp=drive_link
http://successscolaire.if


AGRHS Parent Bulletin - June 2025 

Cancellation without proof of having passed the course results in a $125 administration 
fee.   Cycle 1 Summer School Registration Link 

Cycle 2 Summer School:  Summer school for Cycle 2 students is once again provided 
by LEARN.  Please note that while students may opt to follow the Bridge course offered 
by SuccessScolaire (Cycle 1 Registration link), it is offered more inexpensively from 
LEARN. Cycle 2 Summer School Registration Link 

Summer Supplemental Exam Schedule:  Students who are unsuccessful in their June 
exams have the opportunity to rewrite specific exams required for graduation during the 
summer supplemental period. Please find the link to the Official Supplemental Exam 
Schedule and Registration Link. Please note that the ETSB coordinates the 
supplemental exams centrally at the board office. For any questions related to the 
retake exams, please contact the ETSB directly. 

Outstanding Account Balances:  Please note that all amounts owed will be sent to a 
collection agency by the end of the school year.  Please verify your child’s account to 
ensure all fees have been paid.  Accounts carrying a credit balance will be carried over 
for returning students and applied to fees incurred in the upcoming school year.  Credit 
balances owed to departing students will be reimbursed by cheque over the summer, or 
applied against fees for another student if you provide a written request to do so. 

Rabies Awareness:  The public health department would like to remind families of 
important safety practices in relation to rabies.  Please refer to the following documents 
for more information: 

English Letter to Families​ ​ ​ ​ French Letter to Familes 

English Brochure​ ​ ​ ​ ​ French Brochure 

 
Reminders from Previous Bulletins 
 
Last Day of Regular Classes:  Please remember that the last day of regular classes 
for all students in the Regular and ARP Pathways is June 10th.  Classes for Modified 
groups will run through June 18th.  WOTP classes extend to June 23rd.  Cycle 1 
students who registered for the end of year activities attend according to the schedule of 
their registered classes. 
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RJRvnelJ5UYlhjeeP6LsuggVQRKP2TFR/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Y8sjLIHsg74SFJYOhaQJrx_PyUtKu45d/view?usp=drive_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1f0X1APoeuVKHxBSdIDe9LIG7jT6FZfti/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1f0X1APoeuVKHxBSdIDe9LIG7jT6FZfti/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1xV8wXhqikLDhQ-tfB_-zdlwEL-Mjke6_/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1AR0YoU53kX9sy7_FlJxdiWLebSiFZoh9/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1o9VVD_QnekiPZnKpdaSaetdMHTUgV0sv/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1XiwQwZIRj-7cOCjIFn5oGknh8_crexai/view?usp=sharing
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Final Exams & End of Year Offer of Service Cycle 1:  Cycle 1 students who have 
registered for the end of year activities, Modified Program, WOTP & 15+ students, and 
Cycle 2 students participating in prep sessions and final exams will have access to the 
regular bus service through June 20th during its regular morning and afternoon runs. 
Please remember that students must be part of the classes and activities organized by 
the school in order to utilize buses or to be on campus between June 11 and 23 
inclusively. 
 
Please find the Cycle 2 Final Exam and Prep Session Schedule.  
 
2025 Graduation & Prom Tickets:  
 
We are currently in Sales Period 4 (Monday, May 26 to Grad Ceremony): OPEN 
SALE. If any tickets remain unsold, they will be sold on a first come, first serve basis to 
Graduates and Staff (no maximums).Tickets can be paid CASH or using school 
fundraising. Tickets are $25 each. If you plan to use school fundraising, it is important 
you speak with Danica, montgomeryd@edu.etsb.qc.ca, IN ADVANCE to the sale to 
make the necessary arrangements. 
 
IMPORTANT: Graduates do not need to purchase a Graduation Ceremony Ticket for 
themselves. This is only for guests. 
 
Prom Ticket Sales are also OPEN NOW. If Graduates plan on attending the Prom 
Dance, they will have to purchase their tickets by Friday, June 6. Tickets are 25$ each, 
CASH ONLY and can be purchased with Danica in O-201.  
 

📣 Upcoming Sports Concentration Credits – Government-Issued Grants: 

We’re excited to share that again this year, government-issued grants of up to $300.00 
will be applied to eligible student accounts over the coming weeks. 

Please note the following important details:​
 ✅ Grants will only be applied to those fees that have been paid. 

 ✅ Credits will be visible on the Mozaïk Parent Portal once applied. 

Reimbursement cheques will be issued to all departing students at the end of the year.  
Returning students will see the credit carried over and applied against fees due the 
upcoming school year. 
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1g4Ixntav3TeKtxb3YomglZOelxFwmGRo/view?usp=sharing
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Athletics 2025 - 2026:  Please be advised that while we were happy to cover athletics 
fees with available grants this school year, unfortunately we do not anticipate being in a 
similar situation for the upcoming school year.  Please anticipate a return to fees for 
students participating in the athletics program.  Please be reminded that the 
school-wide fundraising opportunities that contribute profit to the individual student 
account remain as a means of funding many diverse school fees, including athletics. 

 
 
 
Dates to Remember: 
June 4 ​ Athletic Awards 6:30 pm in the Auditorium 
June 6 ​ PD Day - No Classes for Students; Grad Trip to LaRonde (Sign up 

REQUIRED) 
June 10 ​ Last Day of Regular Classes  
June 10 ​ Last Class Bash - Tropical Theme (4th block school wide activity block) 
June 20 ​ Graduation & Prom 
June 21 ​ ​ Piper Classic 
August 28 ​ ​ 1st Day of Classes, 2025 - 2026 School Year 
 
2025 - 2026 School Calendar Links: 
AGRHS 9 Day Cycle Calendar 2025 - 2026  Regular & Concentration Programs 
AGRHS 10 Day Cycle Calendar 2025 - 2026  WOTP & 15+ Programs 

 
 

 
A safe, joyous, and energizing summer to all! 

 

4 

https://alexandergalt.etsb.qc.ca/files/2025/05/AGRHS-9-DAY-SCHOOL-CALENDAR-2025-2026.pdf
https://alexandergalt.etsb.qc.ca/files/2025/05/AGRHS-10-DAY-CYCLE-SCHOOL-CALENDAR-2025-2026.pdf
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